
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 14, 2024 
  
The Honorable Ron Wyden 
Chairman 
Committee on Finance 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
The Honorable Mike Crapo 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Finance 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Chairman Wyden and Ranking Member Crapo: 

The American Society of Hematology thanks the Senate Finance Committee (“the Committee”) 

for the opportunity to provide comments on the white paper titled, “Bolstering Chronic Care 



requiring physicians to stay current with the latest innovations as they evaluate and recommend new therapies to their 



remained the same for more than 30 years. Different threshold updates have been proposed in Congress, and ASH 

encourages the Committee to consult with health economists to determine the most appropriate update. Additionally, 

Congress should provide for an increase every 5 years equal to the cumulative increase in MEI. By raising the threshold 

in this manner, redistribution of funds across the MPFS will be more equitable, preventing drastic cuts to the 

conversion factor when new services are added to the MPFS or when high-volume services, like E/M services, are 

revalued.  

Incentivizing Participation in Alternative Payment Models 

The current landscape of Advanced Alternative Payment Models (A-APMs) presents significant barriers to specialty 

participation, primarily due to the lack of relevant APMs tailored to specific specialties. To address this gap, Congress 

could legislate and require that CMS develop and pilot a certain number of specialty models annually, working in 

partnership with relevant specialty societies. One barrier that will be difficult to overcome is the number of Medicare 

beneficiaries with a relevant condition in a specialty to support a model within that specialty. Without a large enough 

patient population, CMS has said it is impossible to develop and pilot specialty models. Therefore, Congress and CMS 

should work together to develop another method by which specialties can feasibly and meaningfully participate in 

APMs. 

Additionally, the downside risk required of A-APMs is a major disincentive to participation. In an environment where 

the conversion factor and Medicare reimbursement decreases annually, it is not attractive to enroll in models with 

downside risk, particula





Thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments. We look forward to working with you to reform the 

MPFS and protect Medicare beneficiary access to physician services. Should you have any questions or wish to discuss 

these issues further, please contact Carina Smith at casmith@hematology.org. 

Sincerely, 

 
Mohandas Narla, DSc     

President 

 

 
Mary-Elizabeth M. Percival, MD 

Chair, Committee on Practice 
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